## TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

June 5, 2018

**Selectmen Present**: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Bob Dupuis and Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Randy Sanborn, Darla Jaquith and Lee Longnecker

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Fire Dept: Dee Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson no report

**Police Dept:** Chief Stevens reported that he is aware of the continuing issue with burnouts on the roads. He stated that ATV can be towed if they are violating the town ordinances.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report.

Motion to enter Nonpublic session at 7:10 pm was made by Bob Dupuis seconded by Mike Brady. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A.-3 II (c)

Motion to leave non-public session and return to public session at 7:35 pm by Bob Dupuis, seconded by Mike Brady. Motion passed unanimously.

Motion to enter Nonpublic session at 7:42 pm was made by Bob Dupuis seconded by Mike Brady. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A.-3 II (b)

Motion to leave non-public session and return to public session at 7:55 pm by Bob Dupuis, seconded by Mike Tom Seymour. Motion passed unanimously.

**PUBLIC SESSION:** Lee Longnecker asked if he could just set in to see how the selectmen's meetings were conducted.

## **BOARD BUSINESS:**

Dean Stevenson will be out the rest of the week. Al Brown wanted to let you know that there is a two-week lead time on the repairs to the grader. The rear main seal was leaking and this will be covered under the warranty.

The 2017 audit will be July 9th thru July 11th.

The zoning ordinance has been updated and approved by the planning board. These can be changed on the website. Lisa asked the about putting the town ordinances on the website after we look at the fines? This will be reviewed.

We received a notice from the IRS for the first quarter and we underpaid \$349.75 I have sent the money for the true-up. They have penalties of \$588.27 for late payments. I actually challenged this because they have changed the tax payment to be due on the Wednesday following the creation of the EFT payment. They will relieve the penalties once they receive the

letter of change. Going forward the tax payment will be made on Wednesday so there will be a separate warrant for this.

We have the subdivision & lot line adjustment plan for the Hill Village Bible Church & the Town of Hill, NH. This was recorded at the Merrimack County of Deeds on May 17, 2018. When Bart Meyer returns from vacation, we need to send the warrant article and the subdivision & lot line adjustment plan for the Hill Village Bible Church & the Town of Hill, NH so he can create a warranty deed.

Building permit for Alan Duhamel denied due to missing set back information, Intent to Cut Foreco approved

3 Shop Road has built a deck on the residents without a building permit. The selectmen requested that a letter of violation be sent.

We have received 10 paper birch trees and 10 crab apple trees to be planted around the pond. Do we want to have the Parks and Recreation with the Selectmen plant the trees? The Board of Selectmen agreed that it would a great idea and suggested that Shelly send this out in her monthly email blast.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Mike Brady